
 
 

RUTH CHAPTER NO. 8 
AUGUST NEWSLETTER 

 
Dear Sisters and Brothers; 
 
Brother Bob and I hope you have had an enjoyable and safe summer.  We September fast 
approaching, I want to bring everyone up to speed. We will have initiation in October, please come 
out and welcome out new member. 
 
July 25th, Sister Pat and I dropped off goodie bags to Sister Betty Klotz (Chester Chapter No. 121), The 
Spains and Brother Robert Hall (Manchester Chapter No. 53). 
 
 Then we were off to drop off bags to Sisters Doris Cannon, LaVerne Ramsey, Mildred Watson and had 
a wonderful lunch with Sister Mildred Privott at Westminster Canterbury.   
 
Then we went and visited with Sister Mary and Brother Bob Hertless, then down to Chesterfield to see 
Sister Ann and Brother Clay Chaney and on our way back we stopped by Sister Barbara Stone’s. 
 
We hope our “Rays of Sunshine” enjoyed the visit half as much as Sister Pat and I enjoyed visiting.  I 
have some great pictures I put on facebook, but could not get them on this newsletter.  I will work on 
that for next time. 
 
We will have Memorial in September for Sister Helen Tate and Brother Bob will speak on Rob Morris.  
Ladies please wear white. 
 
Please let me know about any sickness and distress (804-399-8508).  Brother Bob Hertless is having 
cataract surgery on August 12th, please keep him and his family in your prayers.  Sister Mary is starting 
acupuncture to help stimulate feeling in her foot.  Sister Barbara Stone is having a lot of pain from 
rheumatoid arthritis.  Brother Richard Nochisaki recovering from shoulder surgery, Sister Myra’s 
daughter had a riding accident today and is in Neuroscience ICU with a head injury after saddle 
slipping and falling off her horse. Please keep our members in your thoughts and prayers. 
 
August Birthdays 
 
Robert Anderson 8-13 
Margaret Tatum 8-20 
Anita Nochisaki  8-21 
Carolyn Frasier  8-31 
 
Star Love, 
 
Sister Judy Nunnally  Brother Bob Hertless 
Worthy Matron   Worthy Patron 
 


